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Though the South Asian region is not hearing any CODAR transmissions, monitors from Australia and New Zealand still report  a low signal CODAR in the 24 MHz band  (24950 to 24990 kHz).  This activity is  doubted to be from  countries neighbouring  Hong Kong and Macau.  


The amateurs and monitors of China, Taiwan and Japan are requested  to monitor the band and take observations and bearings of the CODAR signal they receive, so that we can try processing a complaint.


The  Indonesian  pirates are still continuing very strong and in many numbers on 7 and 14 MHz amateur bands. Apart from these, Eritrea continues on 7100 kHz with Domestic Broadcasts and  Uzbekistan continues with a second harmonic on 14320 kHz with its  Pashto/Dari broadcast to Afghanistan.


Havana Gurgle on 18090 kHz  is still active with  the jammer products.


It is consoling to observe that the activity of the Bubble/Wobble jammers on 40 metre amateur radio frequencies  are almost  coming to a nought..


The reports from JARL have not come through and thus, they are not in the attached files.

The newsletter has  the usual xls and doc files for your perusal.

All the very best , 73

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.
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